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Who would have thought that as we 
enter our 85th year, we would still be in a 
pandemic? Despite all this, God continues 
to be faithful, as He has from the beginning. 
SBC continues to fulfill our mission of  
empowering servant leaders to follow Jesus, 
serve the church, and engage the world.

While there is much uncertainty in our 
world, we can take confidence that God 
will continue to lead and guide us as a 
college. We have a large group of  students 
who are returning from last year. This is 
very encouraging to us. It indicates that 
our students find their time at SBC very 
valuable. They are growing and learning 
more of  Jesus and about ministry.
 
Our first-year numbers are lower than 
normal. This is not a surprise to us. We 
have been unable to go to youth groups 
or churches for the past 18 months. That 

makes it more challenging to get our word 
out to potential students. I would invite 
you to help us spread the word about SBC 
to potential students. Take a high school 
student for a coffee and share with them 
your experience of  attending SBC.

On a personal note, it is with mixed 
emotions that I am announcing this will 
be my last year as President at SBC. These 
past 15 years have been the most amazing 
ministry experience in my life. I am so 
thankful for all those who have been part 
of  the SBC family. You have made my time 
at SBC so special. My plans are to go back 
into pastoring a church.
 
I invite you to keep the college in your 
prayers. Pray for our students, faculty and 
staff  as we all seek to be faithful to God’s 
calling in our life. And thank you for your 
continued financial support! You truly 
are partners in ministry. Your support of  
SBC is helping train the next generation 
of  spiritual leaders, in a time where we 
desperately need godly men and women 
influencing our world for the sake of  the 
Kingdom. 
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MINISTRY IN 
ACTION

SBC Serves at EEFC
SBC alumni Jori Dueck (‘16), speaking at Emmanuel 

Evangelical Free Church in Steinbach. She currently serves 
as the Student Ministries Pastor at EEFC. (photo credit: Kirsten 

Hildebrand)
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An unofficial partnership between  
Steinbach Bible College and the 

Emmanuel Evangelical Free Church 
(EEFC) in Steinbach has been forming 
naturally over the last several years. SBC 
continually trains students for ministry, 
and EEFC continues to give these students 
opportunities to put their training into 
practice. 

“Over the past six years, we 
have had thirteen SBC students 
join the Emmanuel ministry 
team, either as interns or 
hired as permanent staff,” says 
EEFC’s Student Ministries Pastor, 
Jori Dueck.

To explore how this mutually beneficial 
partnership, which empowers upcoming 
servant leaders, has impacted both the 
church and the students, this article will 
feature the stories of  two SBC alumni 
who are now permanent staff, one current 
intern, and a reflection from Pastor Dueck.

Pastor Jori Dueck
How have SBC students been beneficial 
for Emmanuel?
“Having SBC students join our team 
has been immensely beneficial for our 
church as SBC provides amazing Biblical 
education that helps prepare students for 
vocational ministry. By the time they get 
to Emmanuel, they already have a good 
understanding of  the Bible and a lot of  
equipping to be able to do ministry well. 
SBC produces students that not only 
know the Word, but who also truly love 
the Word, Jesus, and the Church. Beyond 
that, Emmanuel benefits from the high 
value SBC places on developing students 
with good character and a heart for servant 
leadership. Having students with a love 
for Jesus, a knowledge of  the Word and 

ministry, and integrity has benefited 
Emmanuel greatly.”

Shelby Kroeker (Creative Arts 
Director)
What do you love about your role?
“I get to work with amazing people on 
my volunteer teams, and I get to explore 
how to worship God creatively with our 
community.”

How did your time at SBC equip you 
for this role? 
“I came to SBC with a very limited view 
of  what worship means and left SBC 
understanding that worship is a lifestyle, 
and God calls us to use every form of  
our bodies and creativity to adore him. In 
turn I’ve been able to use the knowledge 
that I was given and training I received 
to implement new technology, worship 
elements, passion, and leadership for the 
various teams I lead.”

What value do you find in going 
to SBC before entering vocational 
ministry? 
“Ministry is hard work! SBC gives great 
knowledge but also practical help with 
getting into the ministry world slowly and 
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with support, training, and encouragement. 
I also had the pleasure of  learning from 
professors who had, or were currently, 
working in ministry so they were able to 
teach from first-hand experience what 
it was like. That insight proved to be 
immeasurable. I began working full-time 
in a church position straight out of  college 
and I believe strongly that the process of  
transition to “the real world” was eased by 
the intentional teaching I received from 
SBC.”

Kirsten Friesen (Office Manager)
What do you love about your role?
“What I love about my job is being able 
to use my administrative gifting in a place 
where I feel valued and appreciated. I also 
love that it allows me to make connections 
with staff  and congregants to further our 
vision and make personal connections with 
others.”

What value do you find in going to SBC 
before entering vocational ministry? 
“Through SBC, I developed a biblical 
foundation and was able to gain confidence 
in how to study and discuss the Bible. For 
me, the lasting impact was not so much the 
things I learned, but the way I learned how 
to learn. In a world where we are being 
thrown immense amounts of  information 
about everything, it has been very helpful 
to have tools in my belt to be able to wade 
through what the world and the church are 
saying about the Bible and culture. Some 
of  these skills have given me the ability 
to have tough conversations and navigate 
uncertain times in both my professional life 
and my personal life.”

Grace Wieler (3rd Year Student, EEFC 
Youth Min Intern)
What has your experience been like at 
Emmanuel?
“It has been such an incredible opportunity 
to serve at EEFC. Experiencing the body 

of  Christ working together for unity is 
beautiful. I have been encouraged to 
be a part of  a church who is looking to 
grow young leaders and has a focus on 
intergenerational ministry.”

What do you find are the benefits of  
serving and studying simultaneously?
“Having the privilege to study and serve 
at the same time provides opportunities 
to practically apply what I am learning in 
class. It allows me to have a fuller picture 
of  what is being taught and learn about 
myself  regarding my part within the body 
of  Christ. I have experienced so many 
‘wow’ moments in serving as I reflect on 
concepts I have learned and see them 
come to life. My studies become more 
than just words on a page, they become 
part of  my life.”

Pastor Jori Dueck
What growth have you seen in these 
students?
“It’s been great seeing these students 
grow as they put what they’ve learned to 
use in ministry. Last year specifically, I 
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had three youth ministry interns, and it was 
the craziest year with Covid. There were so 
many things that were new to all of  us in 
ministry, and these interns took it in stride. 
You don’t learn in college, or anywhere else 
for that matter, what to do in a pandemic, 
but SBC teaches principles for ministry that 
apply to any season of  life. Seeing these 
interns find creative applications to these 
principles was exciting.

“It’s felt like a partnership 
between SBC and Emmanuel. 
SBC send us great students 
and we get to see students 
grow as they apply what 
they’ve learned in class to 
ministry.”

Judy Wiebe is a 4th-year 
student at SBC, focusing on 
Ministry Leadership. She 
is currently interning as the 
college’s student blogger and 
writer for 2021-22.
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For Riley Scharfenberg, Steinbach 
Bible College seemed like the obvious 

choice growing up. The college was the 
Christian post-secondary institution that 
he knew the most about, for a number of  
reasons.

“My parents both went to SBC, a number of  
my cousins went to SBC, Professor Garth 
Friesen is my cousin, my church and my 
conference were fairly involved with SBC,” 
he said with a laugh. “For me, SBC was 
THE Bible college.”

His route to coming to the school, however, 
is one that’s unique and interesting.

During his high school years, the plan was 
to head into business school or become an 
engineer. He explained that he was leaning 
towards being an engineer, but through a lot 
of  prayer, the business school avenue kept 
coming to the forefront.

Yet through his first year in business school, 
there was a desire for him to come to 

Steinbach Bible College. 

After completing one year of  university, 
he took a year off  to attend SBC without 
having to lose his spot in business school. 
He was able to do that with a letter 
of  permission from the University of  
Manitoba.

“There were several courses from the  SBC 
course catalog that could be transferred 
over to my university degree,” he explained. 
“That allowed me to get that letter to go to 
SBC.”

After being in the SBC community during 
his planned year on campus, he still wanted 
to be a part of  the community. He was 
granted permission from SBC to spend an 
extra year at the college living in the dorms, 
while heading back to the U of  M to finish 
his degree. Riley also was able to participate 
in MissionX to Northern Manitoba.

“SBC friendships go a lot deeper, and are 
a lot more intimate and trustworthy,” he 

Alumni Update
Riley Scharfenberg (‘14)
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added. “When you’re with a community of  
believers and you have similar goals, it’s easy 
to trust each other so you can talk to them 
about anything.”

Riley finished up his Bachelor of  Commerce 
degree at the U of  M, and was able to get 
started in the marketplace. He currently 
works as a Business Application Specialist 
with a company called Nutreco, a global 
livestock nutrition company. His main role 
in that work place is to assist with integrated 
business planning and training.
 
He notes that if  you work in a secular place, 
it is important to know you’ll likely be one 
of, if  not the only, person of  Godly faith 
in that environment, and his advice to those 
looking to head into marketplace ministry is 
simple. “Live as Christ called you to be in 
the workplace,” he offered. “I’ve had many 
good conversations with co-workers that 
came to me because I was the first Christian 
they had met that treated them with respect 
or love. The greatest compliment I’ve ever 
received from a co-worker was ‘You actually 
live what you believe.’ So live what you 
believe in.”

Riley is still involved in various ministries at 
Rosenort Evangelical Mennonite Church, 
his home church. He is currently serving as 
the head of  the tech committee, and as the 
head of  the Sunday school program. 

“I’ve always enjoyed being able to give 
kids the answers to whatever they’re asking 
about,” he answered when asked about being 
a Sunday School teacher. “For example, I 
had a full class discussion with some grade 5 
students on the different translations of  the 
Bible. They were engaged, asking why there 
are so many, which one is correct, and so 
on. I love (teaching) and seeing them engage 
with Scripture.”

Riley says that being at SBC has helped him 
build a Biblical foundation, so that he can 
minister to others in his work and in his 
church.

“I wanted the best business education I 
could get in the province. When I wanted 
Bible education, I wanted the best Bible 
education that I knew of  in Manitoba, 
and that was Steinbach Bible College,” 
he concluded. “SBC is focused on all the 
right things, as indicated in their four core 
values: Bible, Discipleship, Community, and 
Mission.” 

Brighton Thiessen is the 
Communications & Marketing 
Coordinator at SBC. 



10

A group of  Pursuit students hiking at Johnston Canyon in 
the heart of  the Rocky Mountains.

(photo credits: Randy Krahn & Emily Dyck)

Pursuit Goes 
Pacific
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This article was written at the end of  October, 
shortly before Pursuit completed their trip to B.C. 
in early November.

While Manitoba was in lockdown 
last year due to COVID, Pursuit 

Director Randy Krahn and Pursuit 
Assistant Emily Dyck made the difficult 
decision to postpone the Pursuit program. 
They chose instead to take time to reflect 
and further develop and improve the 
program with the goal of  running two 
sessions in 2021-22. 

Dyck, who is a recent SBC graduate and 
joined the Pursuit program in 2020 as an 
intern, expressed gratitude for the extra 
time they had to prepare. “The waiting 
process has been good for my own growth 
and just allowing myself  more time to 
prepare emotionally, spiritually; to be able 
to be in a place to lead these young people.
My love for people has grown even wider 
in order for me to love the students that we 
have in our group today,” she reflected. 

Krahn also believes that their diligence 
has paid off. “To see the fruit of  the year 
of  waiting, program development, and 
evaluation; it’s been really fun for myself  to 
see it running again and running better,” he 
explained. 

Because of  the wait, Krahn firmly 
believes that restarting the program has 
only solidified the heart of  Pursuit. “It 
has affirmed for us the importance of  
doing things together in community, as 
a team, as a group. It has affirmed for 
us the importance of  following Jesus in 
community. We call that discipleship.”

Both were eager to finally put all their 
preparation into action this September as 
they kicked off  the first Pursuit session of  
the year.
 

The month of  September flew by in a 
flurry for the Pursuit team. It was filled 
to the brim with weekly off-campus 
adventures some of  which included 
navigating a corn maze, visiting the 
Assiniboine Park Zoo, and hiking the 
Hunt Lake trail. They have also embarked 
on a few camping trips.

When asked about her favourite camping 
destination, Pursuit student Tina Bueckert 
commented, “Red Rock Bible Camp. 
We got to do a lot of  fun activities like 
archery, kayaking, and canoeing. We also 
had the opportunity to do a silent retreat 
in a beautiful setting where we got to 
spend time in God’s Word and see His 
creation.” 

Adam Klassen, another student, agreed 
with her, adding, “I absolutely loved the 
fire and shelter-building competitions.”

Through these events and intentional 
times of  community, the team began to 
form friendships, cultivate their ethos, and 
establish a healthy rhythm of  life. “Our 
group has grown so close that we have 
started to feel like a family. The best part 
about Pursuit is the community we have 
and the relationships that we have built. 
Everyone is there for each other through 
the many highs and especially the lows. 
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I am so glad I chose to do Pursuit. It 
has changed my perspective on love and 
community,” shared Bueckert. 

Krahn is delighted by the direction the 
team is headed. “One of  the things I love 
most about doing something like this is 
seeing transformation over time in the 
lives of  the students and observing it in 
myself  as well,” he stated.
  
He also noted how the students are 
starting to recognize the gifts God has 
given them by His Holy Spirit. “We have 
great students who are really gifted in 
leadership, in caring for others, and who 
are really creative and passionate,” he 
observed. “As a program facilitator and 
someone who’s a little bit further down 
the road, it is super fun to see things in 
students that maybe they haven’t seen for 
themselves, and just point to it and say, 
‘this is what I’m seeing.’” 

Towards the end of  October, after 
spending September and early October 
focusing on team formation, Krahn and 
Dyck anticipate leading the team on their 
first trip beyond the borders of  Manitoba. 
The destination: Camp Qwanoes – a 

high-adventure Christian camp located on 
Vancouver Island, British Columbia.

During their five days at the camp, they 
will engage in various service projects. 
Tristan Klassen, SBC alumni and Assistant 
Director of  Camp Qwanoes, reports, 
“The students will help us clean cabins 
from this past summer so they’ll be ready 
for the summer of  2022. We plan on 
getting them to help re-roof  our rec office 
if  the weather turns better and we also 
plan on getting them to scrape barnacles 
off  of  our poles that hold our dock in 
place. We’re also planning a little fun with 
them along the way.” 

As they gear up for the trip, Adam 
Klassen eagerly looks forward to the 
experience. “This trip is gonna be 
something very new for me, which is what 
I like about it. I’ve always wanted to do 
missions and camp ministry, and now I 
get to do a little bit of  both. Also, I’m just 
really excited to go to the Pacific Ocean,” 
he exclaimed. 

SBC’s theme this year, “Being Renewed” 
(2 Corinthians 4:16-18), celebrates how 
God inwardly renews His people day-by-
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day as they continually look to Him amid 
their outward struggles. One of  these 
recurring outward struggles, particularly 
for Pursuit, is navigating COVID 
guidelines. Krahn attested, “We’re learning 
to be flexible and hold everything loosely, 
which is a good thing to learn.”

When asked to reflect on how the theme 
is evident among the Pursuit students, 
Dyck shared, “I think that they all kind 
of  came to Pursuit with the mindset, 
without even probably realizing it, that 
they needed renewal. I think that we are 
seeing the renewal happening through the 

growth in leadership, and through their 
growth both spiritually and emotionally.”

  
“Seek first His kingdom and his 

righteousness, and all of  these things will 
be given to you as well.”
(Matthew 6:33, NIV)

Judy Wiebe is a 4th-year 
student at SBC, focusing on 
Ministry Leadership. She 
is currently interning as the 
college’s student blogger and 
writer for 2021-22.
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These are great verses to remember 
even if  you’re having good days, or if  

it feels like you’re snowed under. 

Verse 17 says the present light troubles 
are easy to bear, but I don’t think they’re 
easy to bear. It sure doesn’t feel like 
they are at the time. But in light of  the 
exceeding eternal glory that far outweighs 
them, it lowers our troubles to light and 
momentary with a new perspective.
 
In fact, one of  the main Hebrew 
translations of  glory in the Old Testament 
directly translates to ‘weight’. When it talks 
about the weight of  glory, Paul reminds us 
of  the light and momentary troubles are 
achieving for an eternal glory, or weight. 
What a neat play on words.

Think about a teeter totter or a seesaw in 
a school playground. My brother Bruce 
was always a hundred pounds heavier 
than me. I was pretty much the runt of  
the family, so imagine him sitting on one 
end and myself  sitting on the other end. 
Whatever it was that I was weighing; well, 
I’ve got Bruce at the other end, and it far 
outweighs me. 

I could even be carrying a five-pound 
weight with me all day. Think of  a few 
five-pound weights as your light and 
momentary troubles. Five or ten pounds 
of  weight; if  you carry that around in a 
backpack all day, it feels heavy. But when 
you sit on the seesaw, and at the other end 
you see something that’s eternal, of  much 
more weight, it doesn’t feel so heavy after 
all. 
 

FIXING OUR EYES
A Conversation with Professor Gord Penner

Judy Wiebe sat down with Professor Gord Penner to talk about SBC’s theme for the 2021-22 school year. 
The following is a part of that conversation. 

 “ 16Therefore we do not lose heart. Though outwardly we are wasting away, yet inwardly we are being renewed day 
by day. 17For our light and momentary troubles are achieving for us an eternal glory that far outweighs them all. 
18So we fix our eyes not on what is seen, but on what is unseen, since what is seen is temporary, but what is unseen 
is eternal.” 2 Corinthians 4:16-18 (NIV) 
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These verses are a good 
perspective check in the middle 
of  what we currently are facing. 
To realize that the present seems 
really short in light of  eternity. 

Verse 18 says we are not watching or 
keeping our eyes on the things being seen, 
but on the things not being seen. For 
things being seen is transient or temporary, 
but what is unseen is eternal. 

We often get caught up in life with what we 
see, constantly asking ‘What’s in the news 
today?’. A certain day we ask, ‘What’s the 
number of  COVID cases in Manitoba?’. 
Eternity, we can’t see it. Maybe that’s where 
we probably need to take our eyes off  our 
social media and even our news feeds. If  
we keep our eyes on those things, it begins 
to feel like that five or ten-pound weight in 
our backpack is pretty heavy.
 
When we put our focus on the other 
end of  the teeter totter, then it makes no 
difference on my end whether I’m carrying 
the ten pounds or not, because I’ve shifted 
my focus towards the eternal side. 

That’s our challenge; not to 
keep our eyes on what is seen, 
but to focus on what is not 
being seen. 

We all have cell phones. Sometimes, a text 
message or email can just sit there until 
we reach for it and open it up. Those 
also carry our to-do lists for the day, or 
allows us to check what the latest news 
crisis is. You flip on the news and the 
first five things are all negative things that 
have happened. If  we open up the Bible, 
and read through the pages from what’s 
happened over 2,000 years ago, what 
happened in Scripture is more important. 
That’s a lot bigger than what we’re facing 
today. 

The things we see daily are temporary, and 
they too shall pass. God usually doesn’t 
send emails for us to check, He sent us 
His Word. So, in fact we do have a text 
message, and it’s a much better text than 
any text we’ll ever get.

Gord Penner, ThM, is the 
Professor of  Bible and the Old 
Testament at SBC.
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microphones, and monitors needed 
to expand the reach of  our classes.
 
Upon reflecting back at the year, I am 
so grateful for the amazing attitudes 
of  our SBC community. The students 
were so gracious as we experimented 
and learned new technology and 
teaching methods. I admire the 
faculty for their willingness to adapt 
to a new teaching format on short 
notice. 

Behind the scenes, our staff  gave of  
their time and energies to ensure that 
the year ran as smooth as possible. 
To all, I say a big thank you! Finally, 
I thank you for all of  your prayers, 
encouragement, and your financial 
support. You make up a big part of  
our ministry.

Blessings,

REPORT TO THE COMMUNITY

This past year saw us operate fully 
under COVID restrictions. Unlike 
most colleges or universities, we 
were able to hold classes on campus. 
The result was that we had one of  
our largest enrollments in history! 
We praise God for His continued 
faithfulness and provisions.

We were careful to follow all the 
provincial health regulations. This 
included an increase in cleaning, and 
an acute attention to proper hygiene. 
Dorms ran a little over 50% capacity, 
and classes maxed out at 25 students. 
It also meant there would be 
adaptations and flexibility to virtually 
everything we did.

We utilized a hybrid approach to 
teaching. This meant that all classes 
were live on video, so that students 
who were not able to be in class could 
still participate from the confines of  
their room or home. The classes were 
also recorded so that students not 
feeling well could view the class at 
their earliest convenience. 

All of  this required a significant 
investment ($25,000-$30,000) in 
technology. Thanks to the generous 
support of  a few key donors, we 
were able to purchase the cameras, 

Rob Reimer,
SBC President

2020-2021 Presidential Report
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REPORT TO THE COMMUNITY

Programs Graduates

Pursuit 0 (pushed to Fall 2021)

CBS 7

AA 2-Year 9

BA 3-Year 21

BA 4-Year 1

TOTAL 38

Completion Rates 75% (2014)

2020-2021 Grad Breakdown

1 
27
13
7
70

Christian Mennonite Conference 
Evangelical Mennonite Conference
Evangelical Mennonite Mission Conference
Mennonite Brethren Church of Manitoba
Other (Mennonite Church Manitoba, Evangelical Free,  etc.)

22 from countries including USA, 
Mexico, Ukraine, Brazil, Belize, 
Paraguay, South Korea, South 
Africa, Qatar, Nigeria, China, and 
Philippines.

Supporting Conferences

2020-2021 Student Denominations

Where Our Students Were From
2020-2021

2021-2022 Budget

Student statistics include all on-campus and online students who are pursuing a program.

2
0

4 93
7

Revenue $2,765,078

Tuition & Fees
Grants 
Fundraising
Sales & Services

Staffing
Programming 
Facilities
Administration

Expenses $2,758,333

REPORT TO THE COMMUNITY
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REPORT TO THE COMMUNITY

Academic Report

REPORT TO THE COMMUNITY 2017-2018REPORT TO THE COMMUNITY

SBC faculty are engaging students 
through live, hybrid, and online 
classes. Last year, faculty averaged an 
outstanding 95% satisfaction rate with 
students for instructional excellence. 
Evidence of  spiritual vitality and 
care for students as individuals were 
also highly appreciated. All this with 
changing COVID guidelines. The 
summer was a well-deserved time of  
renewal for all.

Highlights of  faculty involvements this 
fall:
-    Gord Penner  is  teaching Introduction 
to Old Testament and 1 Corinthians, 
two of  his favorite courses. He enjoys 
travelling to teach courses in places like 
Winkler Bible Camp, Taber, Alberta, 
and beyond.

-  Garth Friesen is directing the youth 
ministry program including a Camp 
Ministries course this fall. He enjoys 
discipling first-year students through 
the Spiritual Formation course and 
connecting with community youth 
pastors.
 
- Arlene Friesen is Registrar and 
Student Ministries Director. She is 
directing the Worship Arts program, 
teaching Bible and worship courses, 
and mentoring students in worship. 

-  Carl Loewen is currently preparing 
an International Ministry team to 
visit Spain. He connects with former 

Mission X students and seeks to 
mobilize them for missions.  

- Terry Kaufman is developing 
the Marketplace Ministry program 
to prepare students with a sense of  
God’s mission for the workplace. He is 
raising awareness in churches to inspire 
Christians for greater impact in the 
marketplace. 

-  Randy Krahn is directing two Pursuit 
experiential discipleship cohorts this 
year. Fall Pursuit focuses on camp 
and outdoor-based adventures with 
a BC trip. Winter Pursuit focuses 
on experiential leadership and 
international trips. The fall cohort has 
8 students, our largest group yet!

-   Melissa Dueck has returned as music 
specialist, responsible for developing 
student musical talent. She directs the 
Ignite touring music ensemble and the 
Imminent chapel ensemble. 

- Sarah Barkman has moved from 
eight years in the Registration Office 
to become the Director of  Library 
Services as she continues graduate 
studies.

- Richard Klassen is back with 
students rehearsing a modern classic, 
The Princess Bride, for November 11-
14. We hope this story will bring joy 
to families after a season without live 
performances. Question: How did the 
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Terry Hiebert PhD, 
Academic Dean

man in black in 1973 predict COVID 
masks? He said, “It’s just that they’re 
terribly comfortable. I think everyone 
will be wearing them in the future.”

We are thankful for a replenished 
faculty team to fulfill SBC’s mission of  
empowering servant leaders to follow 
Jesus, serve the church, and engage the 
world.

Pray for students struggling to manage 
the changes of  health, family stresses, 
and class formats as we navigate this 
year.

Pray for faculty managing the 
challenges of  teaching in multiple 
formats when they would just love to 
be face-to-face with students again.

REPORT TO THE COMMUNITY

Letter From The 
Board Of Directors
My name is Trevor Arsenault. I am an alumnus of  
Steinbach Bible College (2006) and currently serving as 
the Chair of  the Board at SBC.  While it is not common 
for Chairman of  the Board to send greetings, it is with 
a heavy heart that we bring you the news that President 
Rob Reimer has notified the Board of  Directors that this 
will be his last year serving as President, concluding his 
service April 30, 2022.

We wish President Rob blessings as he explores the 
next chapter of  his life.  I would also like everyone to 
reflect about how Rob has been a blessing to not only the 
college, but how he may have been a blessing to you.  I 
would encourage everyone to reach out to Rob and share 
this blessing with him.

We are very blessed to have had Rob with us at Steinbach 
Bible College since 2007, which has made him the third 
longest serving president in the history of  the college.

As a Board we want to ensure students, staff, alumni, and supporters that we are in the process 
of  determining the next steps of  obtaining a new president who will continue to keep the 
vision and mission of  SBC.  As we move to this new chapter in the life of  Steinbach Bible 
College, let’s not forget Psalms 29:11: “The Lord gives strength to his people; the Lord blesses 
his people with peace.” So, let’s take this peace.

Blessings,
Trevor Arsenault, SBC Board Chair
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Thanks to our many sponsors, golfers, and 
volunteers, we were able to host our golf 
tournament at Quarry Oaks and Minnewasta 
this past August! Several of you also graciously 
blessed SBC with your financial gifts!

Through these golf tournaments, SBC raised a 
total of $98,630! These funds will go towards 
supporting students and Christian higher 
education at the college.

Mark your calendars! We’re planning 
to host our Golf Tournaments once 
again in June 2022!

2021
Golf Tournaments

THANK YOU!

Congratulations to all of our prize winners!



21

Become a prayer partner!
Sign up on our website at SBCollege.ca/Alumni.

•	 PRAISE: Continued strong enrollment for the 2021-22 
school year!

•	 PRAYER: That we’d continue to raise funds for 
student aid.

•	 PRAISE: President Rob Reimer’s 15 years of  visionary 
leadership at SBC.

•	 PRAYER: For our Board of  Directors as they search 
for SBC’s next President.

•	 PRAISE: It is so rewarding to once again be connecting 
with churches, student prospects, schools, and alumni all 
in-person.

•	 PRAYER: To be able to have even more opportunties 
to connect with churches, schools, and alumni.

•	 PRAISE: Staff  and students have been staying healthy.

•	 PRAYER: We continue to self-monitor and follow 
health protocols and guidelines in students and staff ’s lives.

2021
Golf Tournaments
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December 7	 	 Virtual Campus Visit
December 7 - 10	 Final Exams and Juries
Dec 11 - Jan 3		 Christmas Break
Dec 24 - Jan 2		 SBC Office Closed
January 4		  Semester 2 Begins
January 18		  Virtual Campus Visit
Feb 10 - Mar 3	 Mission X Trips
March 11 - 12		  2022 Leadership Conference - ‘Grace’ with 		
			   Ken Shigematsu
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Name

Address

City

Province 	  Postal Code 	

Home Phone

Mobile Phone

Businss Phone

 
	 Enclosed is a cheque (made payable to SBC)

	 Debit (enclosed is a void cheque)

	 Visa or Mastercard 

Credit Card # 

Exp. Date 		  Security # 

Name on Card

Signature

I would like to give to the Matching Bursary Campaign
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Know someone you think would benefit from studying at SBC?
Invite them to attend our upcoming CAMPUS  VISIT on 

February 22, or our upcoming VIRTUAL CAMPUS VISIT on 
January 18.

Visit SBCollege.ca/VirtualVisit to learn more and register.


